NASHVILLE ARTS AND ENTERTAINMENT COMMISSION MEETING WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2018

Commission members present – President Nancy Crocker, Vice-President Michele Wedel, Secretary Anabel Hopkins, Member Jonathan Bolte, and Member Michael Fulton. Commission members not present – Treasurer Heather Nicholson, Member Bob Kirlin, Member Cathy Martin, and Member Chuck Wills. Also in attendance – Utility Manager Sean Cassiday and Administration Manager Phyllis Carr.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

President Crocker called the meeting to order at 10:02am.

2) ROLL CALL

All Commission members present stated their names.

3) PUBLIC INPUT

A. CROSSWALKS AND HISTORY CENTER MURALS

Utility Manager Cassiday advised that his vendor is giving a quote of approximately \$1,200 for the leaf stencil. The vendor will need to come on site and meet with Utility Manager Cassiday to look at exact measurements and scale.

President Crocker advised that she is also getting pricing from another company. Utility Manager Cassiday commented that his price seems to be a low price for the quality of the product. Discussion.

President Crocker advised that she would like to ask for the Council's permission to spend up to \$1,000 on the leaf stencil. Discussion. Utility Manager Cassiday reported that if the NAEC did not have the funds to pay the full purchase price of the stencil he could look for funds in his budget to cover the remainder.

Member Fulton made a motion to request to appropriate up to \$1,400 for the leaf stencil out of the 275 EDIT funds. Member Bolte seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Member Bolte would like to get the specifications of the proposed stencil before they make any final purchasing decisions. President Crocker asked Utility Manager Cassiday to have his vendor meet with a couple NAEC members when he comes to town to do the measuring and provide a sample of the stencil material.

4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COMMISSION

Secretary Hopkins asked the Commission if they want to run one more advertisement for Art Walk at a cost of \$75. She advised they have \$300 in the 250 Fund that is earmarked for the Art Walk. Discussion. Member Bolte suggested they look at magnets that can be put on vehicles as a way to advertise the Art Walk or other events. Discussion. The Commission did not vote to put an ad in the newspaper for this year's final Art Walk.

Secretary Hopkins reported the weather was beautiful, with hundreds of people in attendance for the Epic Bike Fest held at the Brown County State Park last weekend. They sold four paintings at the

ARTS & ENTERTAINMENT COMMISSION MEETING OCTOBER 17, 2018

event and she also created a painting on site at the event. Secretary Hopkins commented that the bike event was a very positive experience and they were able to encourage more people to come into town beyond just visiting the restaurants.

5) ADJOURNMENT

Secretary Hopkins made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Member Fulton seconded the motion. President Crocker adjourned the meeting at 10:18am.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Arts and Entertainment Commission meeting on 10-17-18 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.